
Display of block message at startup of Windows 11 after 

installation of GL28-APS software, etc. 

Overview 

On Windows PCs with GL28-APS, GL100_240_840-APS, and GL980_2000-APS (hereafter 

referred to as APS) installed, a read block message may appear in Windows 11 version 

24H2 or later. 

*Since the target dll file is not used by APS, the operation is not affected. 

 

 

“nimdnsNSP.dll” is a file associated with National Instruments Software and the message 

may appear due to Windows updates. 

*National Instruments Software is the execution environment software for APS. 

 

What to do if a message appears (as of March 2025) 

Please check the “Don’t show this message again” checkbox to close the message and 

continue using APS. 

*Since the target dll file is not used by APS, the operation is not affected. 

 


